
EOC Facility Feedback Received from the Public Meetings or direct contact: 
(as of December 18, 2023) 

 
COMMENTS: 

 I hope DAC ARES will be kept in the loop. 
 Liked the diagrams. 
 Great low energy use in mind. 
 Thanks for letting us provide input and answering our questions. 
 I generally support this project. 
 Facility looks great. 
 Looks like a good plan. 

 
CONCERNS: 

 RF interference from transformer. 
 Light pollution 
 Increased traffic on Las Alturas & Geothermal Drive 
 Impact on wildlife – birds, coyote, mountain lion, wolves, bobcat. 
 Tortugas Dam 1 (article provided from LC Sun News 11/11/2019) 
 Helicopter landing pad in the neighborhood is not a good idea. 
 Noise 
 Lighting – follow the Dark Sky ordinance 
 I am very concerned about protecting the night sky (what’s left of it) and expect lighting 

to conform to with Night Sky rules. 
 Mass evacuation of citizens (discussed in relation to role of facility). 

 
SUGGESTIONS: 

 We enjoy the view of the golf course.  Please try to keep as much green grass/trees as 
possible. 

 Post public meetings well in advance – 1 week prior to meeting date – posted today on 
newsbreak. 

 Tribal entity collaboration. 
 Robust communications (radio, cellular, land lines, amateur radio, mobile radio, etc.) 
 ADA accommodations (ingress/egress, communications, etc.) 
 Meeting room space (section heads, PIOs, media relations area, amateur radio, main 

EOC, switch-over rooms, etc.) 
 Emergency Responders offices 
 Training rooms for hosting AHIMT, EMI, Transportation Safety Institute, etc. 
 Storage for equipment 
 Outdoor functional exercise area 
 PODs including medical needs, special needs, transportation, etc. 
 I think the top of the building should blend with the environment so not black/gray 

geometric shapes, but more beige/gray like on rendering so it blends in w/ sand, rock, and 
mountains. 

 



OTHER: 
 Make sure wildlife not impacted greatly 
 Just that the site is close to housing 

 
AMENITIES: 

 We see a lot of joggers on Geothermal/Tortugas Trail.  A water fountain would be 
appreciated. 

 Shaded benches 
 Bathrooms 
 Bike paths 

 
 


